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Dear Brother Knights and 
Families, 
Summer is fading, and in any 
normal year we would be off 

on our final vacation of the season or getting 
ready for the kids’ return to school.  We real-
ize, though, that our lives have not returned to 
normal.  Despite it all, our council has found 
ways to persevere and be true to our core prin-
ciples of Charity, Unity, and Fraternity.  
Throughout July and August, we assisted the 
priests, parish, and community by monitoring 
outdoor confessions, helping to seat congre-
gants at Mass, volunteering at the St. Leo’s So-
cial Ministry Food Pantry, donating blood, 
providing transportation to medical appoint-
ments for those unable to do so on their own, 
and maintaining social ties either virtually or by 
limited in-person gatherings as permitted under 
the current restrictions.   I would like to thank 
all those who made it possible to go forward 
with our Installation of Officers and subsequent 
dinner, as well as the re-scheduled Steak Night 
and Grand Knight’s Dinner (they were definitely 
worth the wait!).   
I especially want to thank David Todd, Sr., who 
has decided to step down from the position of 
Financial Secretary, for his nearly seven years of 
faithful service.  We will be working to select 
his replacement in the coming weeks.  David 
will remain an active member of the council and 
has graciously offered to provide guidance to his 
successor. 
Thanks also to Tom Gross whose highly profi-
cient bookkeeping enabled the quarterly audit in 
July to again be conducted expeditiously and 
without issue.  Tom continues to provide assis-
tance to the current 
Treasurer and to other 
officers since he stepped 
down in June after sev-
eral years of steady ser-
vice at that position. 

FATHER 
DIAMOND 

COUNCIL 
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We look forward to a somewhat reduced fall 
calendar of events, taking it week-by-week as 
restrictions due to the pandemic continue 
evolving.  Many of our fundraising events are 
tentative at this point, so I ask that you remain 
flexible and volunteer to help on shorter notice.   
If you cannot participate in such events, please 
consider providing a cash donation to help us 
overcome what may prove to be a lean fundrais-
ing year.  The first major event, the Jambalaya 
Dinner, will take place on September 26. This is 
in place of our annual Crab Feast which cannot 
be held this year to both the high price of crabs 
and the need for social distancing.  Please see 
further details in the pages that follow.   We 
have tentatively scheduled our Garage Sale on 
October 17 and our first Family Breakfast of the 
fraternal year on October 18.  Thank you again 
for all you do for the church, this council, and 
for each other.  
 
Vivat Jesus! 

'HSXW\�*UDQG�
.QLJKW¶V�5HSRUW 

Brothers, 
I hope you all are doing as 
well as you can be during 
these difficult times.  It has 

been a tough summer, with vacation plans put 
on hold and regular activities cancelled. There 
has also been so much uncertainty about the 
start of the school year and what that would 
look like for students, parents, and teachers 
alike.  As we continue to do the best we can 
with the circumstances we find ourselves in, it 
is important to remember that our God is a 
loving, merciful, and importantly in these times, 
victorious God.  While individual battles still 
rage on a daily basis, rejoice and be glad, be-
cause our Lord Jesus Christ has already con-
quered death and claimed the victory.   
(continued on page 2) 

At St. Leo The 
Great Catholic 

School 
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Name                  Day Name                    Day 
 Brian Sharkey  14 

Michael Clifford  16 

Anthony Conques Sr 18 

Ignatius Grano  18 

Daniel Hanley  19 

Franklin Hernandez  19 

Dennis Cate  22 

Thomas Maichak  22 

Jason Johnsrud  23 

Brian Knapp  23 

Stuart Mc Millan  24 

William Ward  25 

Jason Fullen  26 

Chris Duda  27 

John Norce  27 

Manuel Solano  28 

John Brophy  29 

Nicholas Sutingco  30 
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Please join me in welcoming Jason 
Detten, our newest member to 6292, 
who was voted in to Fr. Diamond Coun-
cil as a transfer member during the Au-
gust 25th business meeting.  

In these difficult times of the COVID-19 pandemic, efforts 
to reach out to fellow Knights, as well as Parish and com-
munity members, to advance our core principles of charity, 
unity, and fraternity is more important than ever. While we 
are unable to hold the many events typical for our busy 
council due to the pandemic, please keep our fellow broth-
ers in your prayers, and reach out to the community to 
spread the word of our amazing organization.   

One great way to spread the word is to wear your Knights 
Gear (https://www.knightsgear.com/), and ask people you 
meet "are you a Knight?".  If they are Knights, ask why they 
joined and what we can do to help them become more 
active.  If they are not Knights, but may be interested, feel 
free to pass on my contact information, get their contact 
information to me, or best yet, get them to fill out a 
Form100!  

Brothers, as we strive toward our goal of 20 new mem-
bers, please remember to remain open to possible recruit-
ment opportunities each day.  Thank you for your contin-
ued efforts. 

Vivat Jesus, 

John Johnson 

Chancellor, Father Diamond Council 6292 

Email:  JOHN.A.JOHNSON.IV@GMAIL.COM 

Cell: 802-236-2192 

(Deputy Grand Knight Report—continued) 
Continue to pray for each other, for our priests, for 
peace in our world, and for the doctors and scientists 
working on an effective vaccine for Covid-19.   
Unfortunately, due to the circumstances, our program-
ming this Fall will be limited with many activities already 
preemptively cancelled.  However, we will continue to 
do our best to be flexible and afford opportunities for 
our membership to safely gather in community to prac-
tice our virtues of charity, unity, fraternity, and patriot-
ism.   
To that end, while the annual Crab Feast has been can-
celled for this year, in its place we will be hosting our 
first Jambalaya Dinner Fund raiser on Satur-
day, September 26, 2020 from 5:00 PM to 8:00 
PM.  This will primarily be a "Take-Out" event, where 
families will be able to pick up a delicious meal from 
Providence Hall to take home and enjoy together with 
their families.  The menu will include authentic Jamba-
laya, cornbread, Cajun vegetables, and desert.  There 
will be limited in-person seating in the hall, but reserva-
tions are a must so we can purchase adequate food and 
set up the space appropriately.   
I continue to pray for you and your families.  May God 
bless you.  
  
Kevin Kleponis 
Deputy Grand Knight 

Sean Jehu  2 
Paul Cataldo  3 

Douglas Fehrer  3 

Paul Ketcham  3 

Anthony Pierno  3 

David Hebert  5 

Daniel Drummond  6 

J Hamilton  6 

Raymond Kruep  7 

Gerard Maguire  7 

Richard Ressa  8 

Michael Tocci  8 

William Davis Jr 9 

Alfonso Munevar  9 

Mark Woznak  9 

Edgar Lizarraga  10 

Kyle Mandeville  10 

Victor Warzinski  11 

Matthew Cuccias  12 

6HSWHPEHU�%LUWKGD\�:LVKHV 
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The first month of the new fraternal year always brings with it an important ceremonial event for the coun-
cil, the Installation of Officers.  Thankfully, Dave Todd, Jr. volunteered to help, bringing to bear his much-
needed knowledge and experience as well as his planning and coordination skills.  On short notice, Dave put 

together and continuously updated a status report of the officers required to attend the ceremony in the church.  On a parallel 
track, he planned and prepared what turned out to be a delicious roast beef meal for the Installation Dinner that took place in 
Providence Hall.  Here again, Dave worked out the logistics involved, developing and maintaining a list of those who would attend 
the dinner so as to monitor the total number relative to the maximum allowed due to coronavirus considerations.   Thank you, 
Dave, for taking on additional responsibilities and making our Installation and dinner a success through your tireless attention to 
all aspects of planning and execution, both great and small. 

 

.QLJKW�RI�WKH�0RQWK—$XJXVW����� 
 

This Brother Knight can always be counted on to take charge of organizing a council dinner, and indeed 
Pat McGuire did just that for two big events: Steak Night in late July and the Grand Knight’s Dinner in 
mid-August.  Even with the added complications posed by the pandemic restrictions, Pat came through with 
delicious meals served to the enjoyment of many.  He does this by assembling a capable team and employ-
ing his considerable interpersonal skills in seeing that the every guest has been satisfied.  The results were that the Steak Night 
steaks were generous in size and cooked to perfection, and the first Grand Knight’s Dinner to be held at Providence Hall in re-
cent memory offered a menu and ambiance equal to the occasion.  Thank you, Pat, for being our go-to dinner organizer and unof-
ficial goodwill ambassador. 

)DPLO\�RI�WKH�0RQWK—-XO\����� 
 

Our July Family of the Month seems always to be ready and willing to provide assistance to the parish and our 
council, even on short notice.   As a result of the ever-evolving requirements placed on social gatherings in this, the 
era of the coronavirus, a new approach to serving a dinner in Providence Hall was needed.  We learned in late 
spring and summer that the buffet style of serving food was no longer permissible.   A different way was needed in 
order to be compliant with state, local, and diocesan rules on food handling and social distancing.  What’s more, 

the new procedures required the involvement of additional people who had to be lined up for the Installation of Officers dinner with only a 
couple weeks’ notice in the middle of summer vacation season.  Enter Patrick and Janice Murray and their family, who without hesita-
tion pledged to help ensure the dinner would be served without a hitch.  Pat and three of his children  - Kathleen, Siobhan (Chevon), and Kevin 
- manned the various food stations to cordially and efficiently serve to walk-up dinner guests.   Afterwards, they saw to stowing the leftovers 
and helping with the hall cleanup.  Pat was also on the leading edge of providing assistance to Fr. Whitestone and the other priests hearing 
confessions outdoors by monitoring and managing the flow of parishioners around and into the church.  Pat’s wife Janice is often the facilitator 
behind the scenes, providing much needed support.  It is indeed hard to imagine many important church and council activities taking place with-
out the heartfelt devotion of the Murray family. 
 

)DPLO\�RI�WKH�0RQWK—$XJXVW����� 
 

Herb Zimmerman and his wife Linda Baringhaus are distinguished by the myriad ways in which 
they show their devotion to the local community, the parish, and the council.   This summer, Herb and 
Linda not only volunteered to assist St. Leo’s Social Ministry with their Food Pantry drive-up distribu-
tions to the needy and other activities, he organized additional volunteers from the Knights to assist as 
well.   As Hall Manager, Herb oversees all aspects of Providence Hall. Linda helps with supplies and Charlie Kraiger assists as 
well.  Herb is also the editor or the Lookout that is published monthly so that everyone can stay informed about council events 
and milestones.  Although sidelined in their roles of late by restrictions imposed as a result of the corona virus Herb and Linda 
have assisted with church seating and confession monitoring.   Linda has produced and freely distributed uncounted facemasks 
for the Diocese and others in need. At the same time, Herb set up our council’s first virtual meetings, assisting individuals with 
setup and troubleshooting.  We thank Herb and Linda for their strong faith and devotion as shown through all the good work 
they have done!  
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    Introducing . . . John Giordano, Agent, the Abbate Agency  
 
Knights of Columbus John Giordano is a Field Agent with the Abbate Agency serving Catholic 
Families. In this role he educates, counsels, and advises Catholic families and businesses on the 
importance of financial understanding and principles while being able to achieve their financial 
goals and aspirations.  

A native of Boonton, NJ, John now lives in Fairfax, VA. He attended Rensselaer Polytechnic Insti-
tute in New York on an Air Force ROTC scholarship. After graduating with a Bachelor of Sci-
ence degree in Computer Science and receiving a commission in the Air Force John served in 
Colorado and Ohio before being assigned to the Pentagon. During his Air Force tenure, he 

earned his Master of Science degree in Computer Systems from the Air Force Institute of Technology. After com-
pleting his military service John earned his Project Management Professional credential; he then worked as a Project 
and Program Manager on several information technology and support services contracts for the Defense community.  

John is married to his wife Lynne, formerly of Ft Wayne, IN. John and Lynne met while both were on active duty with 
the Air Force. Lynne is a professor at the Defense Systems Management College, part of the Defense Acquisition 
University. They have two children, Brian, currently an active duty Army officer, and Amy who is a CPA.  

John began his financial services career in 2019, earning his insurance producer license and passing several Financial 
Industry Regulatory Authority (FINRA) securities exams. In 2020 he joined the Abbate Agency to help Catholic fami-
lies secure their financial futures through applying faith-based financial advice.  

John now has an extremely successful team behind him to ensure his clients financial successes. We encourage you to 
reach out to John and his team soon.  

Contact John today to learn how the Abbate Agency / Knights of Columbus can help to protect you 
and your family. Call us at 757-495- 1492.  

7KH�$EEDWH�$JHQF\�LV�VSRQVRULQJ�D�YLUWXDO�VHPLQDU�VHULHV�
FRYHULQJ�D�UDQJH�RI�WRSLFV�RQ�ILQDQFLDO�SODQQLQJ� �7KHVH�DUH�
QHZ�HYHQWV�DQG�ZH�DUH�H[FLWHG�WR�RIIHU�WKHVH�XQLTXH�SUHVHQWD�
WLRQV�H[FOXVLYHO\�IRU�RXU�UHJLRQ� �  
7KHVH�DUH�RSHQ�WR�DOO�PHPEHUV�DQG�DUH�DYDLODEOH�WR�DQ\RQH�
LQWHUHVWHG�LQ�MRLQLQJ�WKH�.QLJKWV�RI�&ROXPEXV�DV�DQ�H-
PHPEHU�RU�FRXQFLO�PHPEHU� �3OHDVH�FRQVLGHU�UHJLVWHULQJ�DQG�
DWWHQGLQJ�WKHVH�LQWHUHVWLQJ�WRSLFV� 
 

6HSWHPEHU���QG #�SP� ³'RQ¶W�:RUU\��5HWLUH�+DSS\�´ 9LUWXDO�6HPLQDU 
D�     6SRQVRUHG��7KH�$EEDWH�$JHQF\ 
E�     3UHVHQWHU��7RP�+HJQD  
4XLFN�%LR��7RP�+HJQD�LV�DQ�HFRQRPLVW��DXWKRU��DQG�UHWLUHPHQW�H[SHUW��+H�KDV�EHHQ�DQ�LQFUHGLEO\�
SRSXODU�LQGXVWU\�VSHDNHU�IRU�PDQ\�\HDUV�DQG�LV�FRQVLGHUHG�E\�PDQ\�WR�EH 7+(�5HWLUHPHQW�,QFRPH�
([SHUW�� $V�D�IRUPHU�)LUVW�9LFH�3UHVLGHQW�DW�1HZ�<RUN�/LIH��UHWLUHG�/LHXWHQDQW�&RORQHO��DQG�HFRQR�
PLVW��7RP�KDV�GHOLYHUHG�RYHU�������VHPLQDUV�RQ�KLV�VLJQDWXUH��3D\FKHFNV�DQG�3OD\FKHFNV��UHWLUH�
PHQW�DSSURDFK��KHOSLQJ�%DE\�%RRPHUV�DQG�VHQLRUV�UHWLUH�WKH��RSWLPDO��ZD\�� +LV�ERRN�KDV�VROG�RYHU�
��������FRSLHV�DURXQG�WKH�ZRUOG��7KH�WRS-UDWHG�.LQGOH�YHUVLRQ�KDV�EHHQ�WKH����EHVW-VHOOHU�LQ�LWV�FDW�
HJRU\�IRU�RYHU���\HDUV�� +H�KDV�EHHQ�IHDWXUHG�RQ�)2;�%XVLQHVV��7KH�:DOO�6WUHHW�-RXUQDO��7KH�1HZ�
<RUN�7LPHV�DQG�PDQ\�PRUH� 
F�     )RU�PRUH�LQIRUPDWLRQ�SOHDVH�VHH�KWWSV���DEEDWHNRIF�FRP�HYHQWV 

6$785'$<��2&72%(5���—*,$17�.RI&�*$5$*(�6$/( 
Got “treasures” you want to share with the community?  Are you finished with your quaran-
tine cleaning and straightening?  Then donate these “treasures” to the Council’s Giant garage 
Sale to be held on Saturday, October 17.  Those who help to sort and organize on Friday 
(10/16) will have “priority” in purchasing the treasures.  All Brother Knights and their wives 
are invited to help Friday night and Saturday morning . 

You can drop off your treasures at the KofC Hall on Monday (10/12), Wednesday 
(10/14), and Friday (10/16) from 3:30PM thru 8:00 PM. 
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The nominee family life demonstrates strong Christian values and boundless energy and love for 
the poor, especially those who are in desperate need. They serve as a model family in our parish 
and our community. They perform each of the seven corporal works of mercy on a regular basis 
in all of their activities in their daily lives. They do not just take care of the parish community or 
the local community but also their extended Philippine community. 
This family has participated in the Feed the Homeless Project for over 25 years by preparing 
home-cooked meals to serve in D.C. They also prepare lunch for approximately 200 homeless on 
Wednesdays at CCNV shelter. Special meals are prepared for approximately 500 at Thanksgiving, 
Christmas and Easter, which is supported by the Council, local friends and youth groups, and pre-
pares the Thanksgiving Meal at the Lamb Center for approximately 150 homeless. They provided 
financial support for Christmas dinners to 25 families in Carless, 110110 Province, Philippines. 

They also cook weekly for Fairfax Volunteer Fire Department Bingo in support of raising the funds necessary for their 
charitable activities. They serve as an active member of the Divine Mercy organization and prepared all of the food for their 
March Retreat. They coordinated the Sambaing Gabi celebration and were instrumental in rejuvenating participation.  The 
family is involved with the preparation and delivery of Council meals. 
After the devastation for those who lost their lives during typhoon Yolanda that tore through the Central Philippines killing 
over 9,000, the family went on a mission to build 12 homes and has returned to continue supporting this project. The fami-
ly bought 3 fishing boats to allow men to make a living after the typhoon. The nominee family has been instrumental in 
managing many fundraisers needed to support the building of over 25 new homes for those who lost their homes de-
stroyed by the 2019 earthquake. The nominee's wife recently traveled to the Philippines to assist in directing the building of 
homes and a church for villagers in the Philippines and feeding the weary workers.  Chapels have been built in the Philip-
pines using the support the family has given  For all the work that this family is involved in it gives me great pleasure to pre-
sent the 2019-2020 Family of the Year award to Thelma and George Billy. 

.QLJKW�RI�WKH�<HDU� 
 
He serves as a Eucharistic Minister at masses both on weekends and during the week, which in-
cludes delivering communion and praying with the home-bound. 

He has served as the Council's Charity Chairman for many years. In that role he was responsible 
for coordinating the Council's Program at St. Leo the Great Catholic Church with Social Services 
(formally St. Vincent DePaul Society). During that time, he was not only regularly collecting food 
for the Program, but he accepted the responsibility to organize the intake of food and supplies 
for the special delivery of meals three times a year: Christmas, Easter, and Thanksgiving, with 
more than fifty families being taken care of. 

A strong Catholic man who has served our Council with unwavering dedication and commitment 
contributing to the Council's great successes. Very active member of the Council 6292 for nearly 
20 years. He has brought our Council's accounting processes into the 21st century. His undivided attention to details has 
made our Council one to be very proud of. He has developed an excellent procedure to efficiently conduct the required 
Biannual Council Audit. Not only do we have an outstanding audit process, but our bills are paid on time and Council 
members are reimbursed for their official expenditures in a timely manner.  The 2019-2020 Knight of the Year goes to 
Tom Gross 

*UDQG�.QLJKW¶V�$ZDUG 
 

When there is an activity, it is vital to have people volunteer to assist with the event.  This person 
has stepped up to cover such activities as the Crab Feast, Building Committee, Holiday events and 
the 50th Anniversary GK Banquet.  He has taken excellent care in the cleaning of the kitchen and 
the hall. He has become in a sense a co-hall manager working when Herb has had to be out of 
town.  He is always willing to come to the aid of anyone needing assistance.  He is always ready 
with suggestions and guidance.  I present the 2019-2020 Grand Knight’s award to Charlie 
Kraiger 
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This special award goes to someone we all know and have all been a recipient of her dedica-
tion to making sure everyone is happily fed.  Julie, you and your assistants have created an-
other fantastic meal for the Grand Knight’s Dinner.  You are always immediately there for 
someone bereaving or recuperating from surgery and will appear at their door with a meal. 

You enjoy spending time with the youth including teaching them art of cooking.  You have 
been a valuable asset to the Knights of Columbus filling in not only when a meal is needed, 
but often co-chairing, with your husband, several of our concession events such as the An-
tique Auto Show  and the Fairfax History Day at Blenheim. 

For all your hard work for the Knights of Columbus and the community, I would like to present this Special Recog-
nition Award to Julie Clinch. 

����-�����<RXQJ�:RPDQ�RI�WKH�<HDU�$ZDUG 
 
This young woman has been actively involved at St. Leo the Great Catholic Church in a variety of ministries..  She has 
been active in the Youth Ministry and service, particularly with the Father Diamond Council.  She is a well rounded 
individual who excels at school, sports and active in a variety of clubs.  She has been a leader among her peers, and 
has risen to the occasions presented her to lead.  She goes above and beyond assisting others and inviting them into 
the St Leo the Great Parish community.  She works part time for a Catholic family who has 3 children on the autism 
spectrum with patience and care.  She also puts her equestrian skills to use by helping the family with their horses.  
Because of the care that she gives to those around her, and her quiet leadership, she is an excellent choice for Young 
Woman of the Year.  It is my pleasure to present the 2019-20020 Young Woman of the Year award to 

 Virginia Fehrer. 

����-�����<RXQJ�0DQ�RI�WKH�<HDU�$ZDUG 
 
This young man has been involved with Sunday Night Live (the weekly youth group), Lead Team (weekly leadership 
and discipleship group), the Diocese of Arlington’s One Act Play Festival and high school work camp.  He is a natural 
leader and role model among his peers, especially with the underclassmen young men.  Without prompting, he will 
get a group together to help clean up after meals at weekly events and ensures all others follow the rules especially 
on retreats and work camp.  When there is a volunteering opportunity he is there. He has visited the Nursing 
Homes, assisted with Parish Knights of Columbus and the Diocesan Sambaing Gabi Reception (serving food and wel-
coming guest).  When he is not volunteering, he can be found participating in the Fairfax High School Marching Band 
and their Honor Band.  It gives me great pleasure to present the 2019-2020 Young Man of the Year Award to 
Brian Kempe.   

Emcee Pat McGuire welcomes 
all Knights and Ladies to the 
Grand Knight’s Dinner. 

Grand Knight, Gib Flodine, 
gives his State-of-the-Council 
Address. 

District Deputy, Joe Gesker 
provides his remarks and 
congratulations to Council 
6292. 
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Brothers, 
 

The next 4th Degree Exemplification for the Virginia District is scheduled for Saturday, October 
31st.  Incidentally, that will be the same day our Order's founder, the Venerable Fr. Michael J. McGivney, 
will be Beatified, bringing him one step closer to Sainthood! 

Originally, the Exemplification was planned to be in Virginia Beach... however, this morning it was 
announced that it will be done as a virtual live-stream event.  To accommodate a viewing of the Exempli-
fication, we have already reserved the school gym at St. Leo's. 

Any 3rd Degree member of the Order interested in taking the 4th Degree on this occasion is 
encouraged to do so... if for no other reason, to honor our Order's founder!  All you need to do is com-
plete a Form 4 (Application for 4th Degree), and submit a check for $50 (this Initiation Fee is set by Su-
preme!).  Then on October 31st, we would ask you to arrive at the school gym no later than 11:30 AM 
for the Noon Exemplification (we have some processing we need to do upon your arrival, including noti-
fying the District Master of your attendance).  The Exemplification takes about an hour and a half... so it 
should be completed by 1:30 PM.  We will have someone on hand to Knight each Candidate at the con-
clusion of the ceremony.  Attire for Candidates is dark suit (black, blue, or dark gray; jacket & trousers 
should match), white dress shirt (no button down collars or French cuffs), conservative/traditional style 
tie (no bow-tie or bolo tie), and dark dress shoes & dark socks. 

Any 4th Degree Sir Knight who wishes to attend is welcome to do so.  We will need a good num-
ber of Sir Knights in Official Regalia Dress-Service to be available to assist as Escorts.  All other Sir 
Knights may attend in Official Regalia Dress-Social, or in Social Dress Uniform (if you do not have the 
ORD). 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me directly at djtoddjr@gmail.com, or by 
phone at (703) 463-1499 (text preferred!). 

 

Fraternally, 

 

SK David J. Todd, Jr., PGK, PFN 
Faithful Navigator 

7UHDVXUHU¶V�5HSRUW�–� 
-XO\��������� 

 
INCOME for July $3,727.43 - EXPENSES for July $3,317.35  
 
ACCOUNT BALANCES:  
   United Checking $33,867.06  
   United Checking (2)   $1,329.51  
   Invest Fund $46,170.75  
   RTL Fund   $4,517.51  
   Building Fund $45,350.74 
   Outstanding Scrip   $2,650.00  
   KOVAR Collections        ($19.07) 
   PKD & VKCCI Collections      ($149.09) 
                        Net Assets $133,717.41 

(YHU�ZDQW�WR�EH�D�:HEVLWH�
$VVLVWDQW" 

 

%URWKHU�.HYLQ�0F*UDLO�LV�ORRNLQJ�
IRU�VRPHRQH�WR�DVVLVW�KLP�ZLWK�
RXU�FRXQFLO
V�ZHEVLWH�� 1R�H[SH�
ULHQFH�LV�QHFHVVDU\��.HYLQ�ZLOO�
VKRZ�\RX�ZKDW�WR�GR�� ,I�LQWHUHVW�
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*HW�LQ�WKH�3LFWXUH—*UDQG�.QLJKW¶V�%DOO 

Kim & Gib Flodine, Mark Walther PSD Don Kehoe Mark Walther, DD Joe Gesker, David Todd Sr. 
and  Ann  Todd 

Fr. Nguyen Bill and Kathy Weich Nelson Clinch 

Linda Baringhaus & Herb  
Zimmerman 

Thelma & George Billy (front) 
Mary Lou and Tom Gross 

Pat & Carolyn McGuire and Linda Baringhaus 

David Todd Jr. FN 

PSD Tom Hogan 
James, Priscilla & Tim 

Hogan 
Tim & Priscilla Hogan 

Charlie Kraiger 
Knight of the Year 

Charlie Kraiger 
(bartender) & Kevin 

Murray (Soda Server) 

Thelma Billy & Mary Lou Gross Julie Clinch, Siohahn Murray, 
and Greg Clinch, and  Kathleen 

Murray 
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September 2020 

October 2020 

The September calendar has been updated based on the latest information and directives from, the Diocese of Ar-
lington, local, state and federal Government and the Supreme Council.  Please watch your emails for last minute up-
dates. 

The October calendar has minor updates based on the latest information and directives from, the Diocese 
of Arlington, local, state and federal Government and the Supreme Council.  However, at this time we do 
not know which “PHASE” we will be in by that time.  Revisions to the October Calendar will be distribut-
ed via the Council Membership Email server as well as the October LOOKOUT newsletter. 



 

Officers 
Grand Knight  Mark Walther 703-766-5054 
Chaplain  TBD 703-273-5369 
Deputy GK Kevin Kleponis 305-804-1407 
Chancellor  John Johnson 802-236-2192 
Financial Sec.  David Todd, Sr. 703-352-2724 
Treasurer  Bill Lane 703-585-4634 
Recorder  Evan Frejo 405-831-6435 
Lecturer    TBD  
Advocate  Nelson Clinch 703-385-2146� 
Warden   Mike Purtill 202 251 8424 
Inside Guard  Charlie Kraiger 703-667-0241 
Outside Guard  James Beauchamp 703-915-3504 
Outside Guard Philip C Krebs, HLM 703-587-0610� 
3yr Trustee Gib Flodine 703-201-0477 
2yr Trustee  Dan O’Malley 703-385-2010 
1yr Trustee  Joe Gesker  703-435-4811 

Program Directors 
Programs  Kevin Kleponis 305-804-1407 
Faith  Herb Zimmerman  703-385-9455 
Family  Pat McGuire 703-209-5288 
Community  Dan O’Malley 703-385-2010 
Life  Joe Gesker  703-435-4811 

Committee Chairmen 
Charity  Joe Burg 484-883-9537  
Admissions  John Johnson 802-236-2192 
Retention Joe Gesker  703-435-4811 
Vocations  John Johnson 802-236-2192 
Budget & Finance Mark Walther 703-766-5054 

Hall Manager Herb Zimmerman  703-623-6299 
Frat. Benefits John Giordano  703-626-7715  
Ins. Promotion  John Giordano  703-626-7715  
Providence Hall Kitchen 703-385-8007 

Project Chairmen 
1st Deg. Team    
2nd Deg. Team   
Bowling Team  Dave Whitcomb 703-591-7739 
Christmas Trees  Tim Tilson 703-273-9436 
Car Raffle Dan O’Malley  703-385-2010 
Comedy Knight Herb Zimmerman               703-623-6299 
Email Updates Nelson Clinch 703-385-2146 
Fall Festival  Tim Hogan 703-385-1292 
Family Breakfast  Pat McGuire 703-209-5288 
 Tim Tilson  703-273-9436 
Food Baskets  Joe Burg 484-883-9537  
Fourth Deg.  David Todd, Jr  703-463-1499 
Fraternal Prayer Jack Cotner  703-323-5785 
Gray GOSTs  Larry Novack 703-978-6137 
KCIC  James Hogan 703-385-1292 
KOVAR  Gib Flodine 703-201-0477 
Newsletter  Herb Zimmerman               703-623-6299 
Night of Magic Pat Leffas 703-436-2717 
Parish Picnic  Tim Tilson + deputy 703-273-9436 
March-for-Life  Mike Plumstead 703-250-2367 
Scout Troop  Roger Rosenberger  703-591-7750 
Scrip Sales Tom Gross 703-273-0631 
St. Patrick’s Party Pat Murray 703-383-3436 

2IILFHUV��'LUHFWRUV��DQG�3URJUDP�&KDLUPHQ—����-�� 
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